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Progress of the WP2 – Program of the 

Middle (National) Conference(s)

7th Workshop ‐ of the DONAUREGIONEN+ project

24 th – 25 th November 2010

Bratislava, Slovakia

Tibor Németh

Lead Partner – Ministry of Transport, Construction and 

Regional Development of the Slovak Republic

On the basis of the discussion with JTS and some of you 

(ERDFPP1, ERDFPP4, ERDFPP5, ERDFPP7, ERDFPP8, 

10%PP2, 10%PP3 10%PP4, 10%PP7 and 10%PP8) and 

on the basis of quality and quantity of semi-results 

(mainly on national level) we decided that the planned 

D+ Middle Conference in Budapest on February 2011 

will be cancelled!

The D+ Middle Conference will be practically

replaced/transformed/changed for the obligatory 8 

National Project Conferences during the 5th period 

between March-June 2011 otherwise between 8th and 

9th workshops. Of course these conferences can be 

organized before March 2011 but not after June 2011!

Here are the reasons for National Project Conferences (NPF):

- effective presentation of semi-results of the project in national level (in 
national language).

- probability for more participants from each country. 

- presentations will be concentrated only for national data and examples.

- probability for more participants from each country. 

- could be participated more institutions with lower budget - (for example - it 
is more probably that interested institute form Moldova will participate on 
conference in Moldova than in Budapest).

- possibility for interactive communication during the conference with end 
users/stakeholders of project outputs.

- very low budget for organizing - (1 day, only cost for rent a room and buffet 
catering) ‐ cca.1.000 ‐ 2.000 €. 

This change not required project modification, only notification/explanation 
for JTS that this change will not have affect for 20% budget reallocation 
between BL or WP and it will have to be reported in the respective Progress 
Report.

We can say that these NPF are like National Info Day´s which were practically 
planned within the project.

The representatives of LP and ERDFPP1 according to the request of organizer 
will be ready to participate on each NPF.

If you have possibility you can incorporate this change into your budget 
reallocation prepared on the present. But it will be sufficient during the 5th 
period.

This change will be also the one of the points of 5th meeting of PSC during 
the workshop in Bratislava.


